Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 10 July 2023 at 8pm at the Wooburn Club
MINUTES

	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Margaret Amos

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Eric Amos

	Warren Thomas (Treasurer)
	Jan Perry

	Karen Seymour
	Jane Ford

	Maggi Fraser
	Mike Seaton

	Sue Low
	Cllr Stuart Wilson

	Sophie Youngs
	Jon Dalton

	Cliff Wade
	Wendy Dack

	Elizabeth Levings
	Andy Cobden

	Karen Savage
	Marie Hamm

	Penny Tappin
	Sue Smithin

	Wendy Dack
	

	
	

	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Apologies were received from Terri Sherlock, Heidi Finney, Jon Davies, Bruce Gallup, Pat Foote & Cllr Penny Drayton


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 22 May 2023 were approved by those present.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Marie Hamm confirmed that she is in contact with Karen Savage with regards to funding that she has available.
Alison Grinter reported that she had received an email from Cllr Miriam Blazey requesting that the WRA be made aware of the Bourne End Fun Night on Friday 8 December. Any Wooburn residents who would like to join the event as a volunteer or take part in the evening itself with a stall should contact Miriam on miriamblazeywbepc@gmail.com for further information.


	4.
	Events

	
	Next Events Meeting – Tuesday 25 July - 8pm at the Wooburn Club

Everyone is welcome! 
Wooburn Fete on the Green – Saturday 17 June 2023

Simon Coles reported that it was an excellent day. We raised just over £400 on the raffle. Several prizes still need to be collected. If they are not, we will use them at the next event.
ParkFest 2023 – WRA Duck Race – Saturday 9 September 2023
Alison Grinter reported that planning will start for the duck race at the next events meeting on 25 July. Mike Balbini has confirmed that the ducks are in the garage at the WBEPC offices.

Jon Dalton made some very effective signage which was used to encourage people not to park in Wooburn Manor Park during the event. He will talk to Mike Balbini to see if the WBEPC can prepare some more official signage for this year’s event.
Christmas Event – Saturday 25 November 2023

Sue Low reported that, at the last events meeting, it was agreed that WRA would focus on organising the ‘Meet Santa’ event at the Wooburn Club. Sue Low, Alison Grinter & Karen Seymour are due to meet with Jon Davies from Crendon House tomorrow to discuss involving the other stakeholders around the Green in an event to either coincide or follow on after the ‘Meet Santa’ event.
Talks – 2023

Past talks:
19 June – Phil Pitcher gave a great talk on farming in the area which was very well attended.
Future talks:
9 October – First Responders.  

Future ideas were received from the meeting – contact details to be provided. To be discussed at the events meeting:

Air Ambulance – Jan Perry to send details to Alison Grinter
Drug detection dogs 

Hearing dogs for the deaf

Scamming – Trading Standards – Cllr Stuart Wilson may be able to get someone through the Council

Sue Low reported that she would like a tour to Greatmoor EfW (Energy from waste) to take place for Wooburn residents next year. To be discussed at the events meeting.
Warren Thomas reported that he has a contact at Grundon’s Waste Management at Colnbrook who provide power for Heathrow Airport. To be discussed at the events meeting.
 

	5.
	Dalton’s Path, Wooburn Manor Park

	
	The signs that are currently in place that have been provided by Swan Life need to be made more permanent. 
The Wooburn Manor Park residents at the meeting reported that they have seen a vast improvement in the management of dogs by their owners in Dalton’s Path.
Mike Seaton reported that two representatives from the Chiltern Chalk Streams Project organisation visited the park in early June to inspect the river. We are waiting for them to respond.
He also reported that the river was discussed at the Open Spaces Committee meeting – information can be found on their minutes.


	6.
	Wooburn Park

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported as follows (on behalf of Cllr Penny Drayton):

A survey on facilities for young people in the area should go live in the next week or so. This will act as a feasibility consultation early to establish peoples’ needs in the area. It will be publicised by the Parish Council through Facebook, emails etc. 
Jan Perry suggested that the Council should put up some posters in the park with a QR code which will take them through to the survey and also have hard copies available.




	7.
	Planning Consent Approved – 146 Houses on Slate Meadow 

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the developers have now started preparatory works & there will be a viewing area. There have been a few problems so far with regards to access, traffic management & dust – the Cllrs are trying to intercept any future issues.
Sue Low reported that the road has been damaged at the entrance to Stratford Drive. Cllr Stuart Wilson replied that the Highways Team have been asked to patch but not resurface it until after the development works have been completed. There is no obligation on the developers to fix anything that they cause damage to.



	8.
	Planning Application – 467 Houses on Hollands Farm and Jackson’s Field

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that he & Cllrs Penny Drayton & Sophie Kayani will meet with the promoters this coming Wednesday. 

Post Meeting Note: Please see comments below from above mentioned meeting:

Meeting was held between Cllr Drayton, Cllr Wilson, Cllr Kayani, Council officers and representatives from both land promoters, for the 2 developments being proposed on Hollands Farm. 

The northern field (named Jacksons Field) is being put forward by Capreon and the proposal is for 72 homes. This has not yet been validated by the Council down to some discrepancies, therefore the consultation has not yet opened.

The remainder of the Farm is being promoted by Catesby and their planning application for 360 homes has been validated and consultation is now live. However, In recognition to our objection that the two planning applications are not running in conjunction, Catesby have agreed that they will extend their consultation period to match Capreon's once that one is validated.

We are looking closely at and working through all the paperwork and submissions and Keep Bourne End Green are also meeting to work on this. KBEG are holding a public meeting on the 6 September, 7.30pm in the Main Hall at Bourne End Acadamy. Everyone is invited and encouraged to attend.

Sue Low offered a vote of thanks to the Cllrs for their hard work on this project so far.


	9.
	Neighbourhood Development Plan

	
	Mike Seaton reported that the Parish Council is still waiting for a response from the examiners.


	10.
	Parking & Transport

	
	Cllr Stuart Wilson reported that the projects in the village are in a long line of projects and he is still waiting to hear back on any developments.
Sue Low queried the eight EV bays which have been installed in the public car park. Cllr Stuart Wilson replied saying that we should not look at individual items but need to look at the overall parking plan for the village. He pointed out that a very large number of houses in Wooburn do not have off road parking arrangements which needs to be taken into consideration.



	11.
	Target Magazine & Other Publicity

	
	Alison Grinter, Caroline Meechan & Simon Coles to meet to discuss future working arrangements.


	
	

	12.
	Any Other Business

	
	Sue Low reported that she would like to set up a subgroup in the WRA to focus on sustainability and has already spoken to the Parish Council about the idea. She would like to get other groups in the area involved. Sue Low & Warren Thomas will look at setting up such a group.


	13.
	Date of Next Meeting & AGM

	
	Monday 11 September 2023 – 8pm – Wooburn Club 



	14.
	Future Meetings in 2023

	
	13 November 2023
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